	Children and Families Directorate
Children’s Rights and Wellbeing (CRW) Division
T: 0131-244 5320  

E: Boyd.mcadam@scotland.gsi.gov.uk


	

	
	


___

Your ref:


Our ref:

December 2012
Dear Colleague

IMPROVING ADVOCACY FOR CHILDREN & YOUNG PEOPLE: RESPONSE TO NATIONAL CONSULTATION

As you know, in February of this year we completed a national consultation exercise which sought views on how to improve advocacy for children and young people.  Further to the publication of the report detailing the findings of that exercise, I am writing to set out the Government’s response to the views expressed and to describe the next steps with our work in this area.

The consultation proposed the establishment of a set of principles and minimum standards to be applied whenever advocacy support is being given to a child or young person.    Those principles and minimum standards would recognise the right of children who have a mental health disorder to access independent advocacy under the Mental Health (Care & Treatment) (Scotland) Act 2003.  At the same time, they would recognise the need to ensure the provision of consistent and high quality advocacy for all children, irrespective of who is providing the support.

Consultation views
The majority of those who responded to the consultation were supportive of a set of principles and minimum standards for children’s advocacy.  Those who responded in favour felt that a separate set of standards was needed in order to reflect the unique needs of children, the different situations in which they need advocacy support, and the specialised skills and training needed in order to provide advocacy support for this group.  However, there was a lack of clarity around the relationship between the proposed principles and minimum standards and existing guidance which focusses on independent advocacy.
The report also highlighted that a number of different definitions were being applied when individuals were considering the issue of independent advocacy provision for children and young people.  

Scottish Government action

We are keen to address all of these points.  

As you may know, the Scottish Independent Advocacy Alliance (SIAA) has been asked by the Scottish Government Health and Social Care Directorates to review and update its publications and to clarify the statutory requirements for the provision of independent advocacy.  This will include a refresh of the SIAA Guide to Commissioners, the Principles and Standards for Independent Advocacy and associated guidance and leaflets.  

In addition, we have also agreed to use the refresh as an opportunity to integrate some key material focussing on children’s advocacy.  The result will be a single set of principles and standards which, whilst focussing primarily on independent advocacy, can be applied by all advocates and advocacy organisations including those working with children.  This approach removes the potential for any confusion which may have arisen had separate principles and standards for children’s advocacy been introduced. 

We also intend to work with a range of stakeholders to develop more detailed guidance focussing on children’s advocacy to supplement the SIAA materials.  That guidance will address some of the key issues which were highlighted through the consultation as being unique to children’s advocacy, including issues around consent, information sharing and the identification and management of conflicts of interest.  

Finally, respondents to the consultation were clear that, whilst principles and standards and other related guidance will prove helpful for those practitioners and organisations involved in providing advocacy support, they may not be the most appropriate way to share best practice with those trusted adults and peers who are involved in the provision of more informal advocacy.  We will therefore work with stakeholders to develop alternative resources for use in these circumstances.

Stakeholders will have an opportunity to contribute to the development of these materials throughout 2013.  This will include a public consultation on the refreshed SIAA guidance in the early part of next year.  We will also continue to work with the National Steering Group on Advocacy Support for Children & Young People to further develop our approach in this area.
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